
From: Thomas Fiorelli  
Sent: Wednesday, November 9, 2022 4:53 PM 
To: jay.marugg@garibaldi.gov; Leila Aman <laman@ci.manzanita.or.us>; Liane Welch <lwelch@ci.bay-
city.or.us>; Luke Shepard <lukeshepard@corb.us>; Mary Johnson <maryjohnson@ci.wheeler.or.us>; 
Melissa Thompson-Kiefer <mthompson@nehalem.gov>; ngeorge@tillamookor.gov  
Cc: Erin Skaar <eskaar@co.tillamook.or.us>; Sarah Absher <sabsher@co.tillamook.or.us> 
Subject: HB 4123 - Coordinated Homeless Pilot - Update 
 
Good afternoon City Managers, 
 
I am delighted to share with you that today I received back the final Memorandum of Agreement signed 
and fully executed by the County. The MOA is attached here for your records. Congratulations—we are 
officially a coordinated System!!! 
 
The most important thing we need from cities right now is to determine who will be the representative 
appointed to (1) attend monthly meetings and (2) take on a specific role as required under HB 4123. If 
you haven’t already, please send us your appointees so we can include them in the forthcoming final 
draft of our System Plan. 
 
I am also attaching the County’s Draft Plan for your internal review—please note that we expect some of 
the details to change following review by CARE and the cities, but we think the structure is expected to 
remain the same. Collaboration is key, and any thoughts or comments you can provide would be greatly 
appreciated. Please also look LOC’s guidance on implementation.  
 
Thank you so very much for your collaboration and thoughtful communication in preparation for this 
opportunity, and for shepherding it along you respective councils for consideration. Our Coordinated 
System will most certainly excel in our efforts to address homelessness in Tillamook County with your 
local leadership and contributions. I would also like to elevate special recognition for County 
Commissioner Erin Skaar— this would not have come to fruition if it hadn’t been for her amazing 
leadership and hard work! 
 
We are looking forward to moving ahead together. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to 
reach out to either myself of Commissioner Skaar.  
 
Thank you! 
 
T.J. 

 

 
Thomas J. Fiorelli |  Housing Coordinator 
TILLAMOOK COUNTY  |  Community Development 
1510-B Third Street 
Tillamook, OR 97141 
Phone  (503) 842-3408 x3419 
tfiorell@co.tillamook.or.us 
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